EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND 

SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 2 OCTOBER 2003

COS.95/03
THE FORWARD PLAN – ITEMS RELEVANT TO COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

The Overview and Scrutiny Manager presented Report LDS.60/03 highlighting the Forward Plan (1 October 2003 to 31 January 2004) issues which fall within the ambit of this Committee.

The Overview and Scrutiny Manager highlighted improvements which had been made to the Forward Plan, including a new box to identify the responsible or lead Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the date when matters will be considered by that Committee.  

Members referred to KD.084/03 – Licensing Policy, which had been deferred due to the absence Government guidance.  Members were concerned that the City Council may have to proceed with the implementation of a Licensing Policy without having received this Government guidance, and they requested clarification of the contingency plans which have been put in place if the Council does need to implement the Policy without the Guidance.

The Executive Director advised that the Head of Environmental Protection Services was looking at contingency plans and was establishing what other local authorities were doing in respect of Licensing Policies.  He would report progress back to a future meeting of this Committee.

Members sought clarification on their input to consideration of Museum and Arts Service Management Option arrangements and Advice Agencies.  The Executive Director advised that the Executive on 27 October 2003 would be considering these matters but would then refer them on to this Committee for scrutiny.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Report be noted.

(2) That the Executive be informed of the concerns of this Committee that the City Council may have to progress with the Licensing Policy in the absence of Government guidance and that contingency plans would therefore have to be put in place for implementation of the Licensing Policy if Government guidance was not received.

(3) That, in relation to the Museum and Arts Service Management Option arrangements and Advice Agencies, it be noted that these matters would be considered by the Executive on 27 October 2003 and would then be referred to this Committee for consideration on 13 November 2003.

